
April 28, 2025 

The Honorable Tom Emmer 
 326 Cannon House Office Building 
 Washington, DC 20515 

RE: Strong Support for Infrastructure Funding – Niron Magnetics Expansion in Sartell, MN 

Dear Congressman Emmer and Staff, 

On behalf of the Greater St. Cloud Development Corporation (GSDC), we are writing to express our 
strong support for the City of Sartell’s request for Congressionally Funded Project support to address 
critical infrastructure needs associated with the expansion of Niron Magnetics. 

Niron Magnetics’ expansion represents a transformational opportunity for the Greater St. Cloud 
region and for Minnesota’s leadership in clean energy and advanced manufacturing. Niron’s 
pioneering work in sustainable, rare-earth-free permanent magnets strengthens domestic supply 
chains and brings significant economic development, innovation, and high-quality job creation to our 
area. 

However, this transformative project is contingent upon urgent infrastructure upgrades, including: 

● 4th Avenue South Roundabout Reconstruction ($3.5M): Reconstruction of the intersection
at 4th Avenue and 2nd Street—the primary logistics route to Highway 10/15—necessary to
support increased freight traffic generated by Niron’s operations.

● New Force Main Construction ($7M): Installation of a redundant sanitary sewer force main
between Sartell and St. Cloud to prevent system failures and accommodate the significant
increase in demand. Without this, the Niron project would be placed at risk.

● Water Transmission Line Expansion ($4.5M): Installation of transmission lines to meet
Niron’s long-term water supply needs, enabling future phases of expansion beyond initial
operations.

The City of Sartell and the broader Greater St. Cloud region are fully committed to supporting this 
investment, but the magnitude of required infrastructure improvements exceeds local resources. 



Strategic federal investment is vital to ensure Niron’s success—and by extension, to strengthen 
Minnesota’s position in the national clean energy and manufacturing economy. 

We respectfully urge your consideration and support for these critical infrastructure funding requests. 
This investment will not only enable the Niron Magnetics project but will also help secure lasting 
economic, environmental, and strategic benefits for our region and our country. 

Thank you for your leadership and commitment to the success of Greater Minnesota. 

 
Sincerely, 

                                                                     

Joan Schatz    NeTia Bauman   Leslie Dingmann 
GSDC Board Chair   GSDC President & CEO   GSDC Business Development Director 





City of Sartell MN
Anna Gruber
City Administrator
125 Pinecone Road North
Sartell, MN 56377

October 21, 2024

Dear Members of the Sartell City Council,

I am writing to express McGough’s support for the Niron Magnetics manufacturing project in Sartell.
This transformative initiative stands to bring significant benefits to our community, and I urge the
Council to continue championing this important development.

McGough’s Roseville headquarters is approximately 4 miles from the pilot plant that Niron operates in
its Minneapolis facility. That facility has been touted by local and state officials since it opened and
operates as a good neighbor in the Mid-City community of Minneapolis.

One of the most immediate advantages of this project is the increased employment opportunities it will
bring. With 175 new jobs initially planned for the region, Niron Magnetics will provide high-quality
positions that will directly benefit local residents. These jobs will not only help individuals and families
thrive, but they will also strengthen our workforce and enhance economic stability in Sartell and the
greater St. Cloud area.

In addition to job creation, Niron Magnetics will fortify our industrial sector. By producing the world’s
first high-performance, rare earth-free permanent magnets, Niron is positioning itself as a pioneer in the
manufacturing of critical components for the green economy. The company's investment in Sartell
represents a significant addition to our region’s industrial capacity, supporting local businesses and
suppliers while fostering innovation in green technologies such as electric vehicles, wind turbines, and
energy-efficient electronics.

From an economic development standpoint, the positive impact of this project cannot be overstated. The
construction of a 150,000-square-foot facility is only the beginning of Niron's plans for growth, and their
presence will attract further investment to our area. According to the Economic Impact Analysis, the
construction phase of the project alone will have an economic impact of 217 jobs earning $19.9 million
in Labor Income, $22.7 million in contribution to GDP, and $38.3 million in Output to the region. The
increased demand for local services, suppliers, and talent will spur additional growth, creating a ripple
effect throughout our local economy that will benefit businesses of all sizes.



Beyond these immediate economic impacts, this project will enhance the reputation of Sartell and the
greater St. Cloud region as a desirable place to do business. The decision by Niron Magnetics to
establish its first full-scale manufacturing plant here, after evaluating more than 75 potential sites,
speaks volumes about the attractiveness of our community. Our focus on supporting business
development and fostering a thriving environment for innovation has made Sartell the ideal choice for
this groundbreaking company.

McGough wholeheartedly supports the Niron Magnetics project and encourages others to do the same.
This endeavor will bring jobs, strengthen local industry, and enhance our community’s reputation, all
while playing a vital role in the transition to a sustainable energy future.

Sincerely,

Andy McIntosh
Vice President, Development
McGough













 
 

October 28, 2024 

 

NeTia Bauman, CEO & President    Anna Gruber, City Administrator 

Greater St. Cloud Development Corpora%on  City of Sartell 

501 West St. Germain St.     125 Pinecone Road North 

St. Cloud, MN 56301     Sartell, MN 56377 

 

RE: Niron Magne�cs – Le�er of Support 

 

Dear NeTia and Anna, 

 

On behalf of BCI Construc%on, Inc. of Sauk Rapids, MN, I would like to official state our support for the 

development and construc%on of the new Niron Magne%cs facility in Sartell, MN.  We believe this 

development and future employer will extremely enhance the economic engine of Sartell and Central 

Minnesota at large.  We also believe we need to, as a community, support the project as much as 

feasibly possible.  In this brief le7er, we will iden%fy that what we feel are posi%ve economic outcomes 

of Niron Magne%cs residing in Central Minnesota, address are few architectural concerns that may arise, 

and lastly discuss future impacts of Niron residing in our community.   

 

The economic impact of a project like this is vast; almost all of which we feel are posi%ve.  First and 

foremost, a new manufacturing process endorsed by the US Department of Energy, the University of 

Minnesota, and the state of Minnesota, has chosen Sartell as a partner and future home of this project 

and opera%on.  There will be a projected $150M invested into this area for the construc%on of 

infrastructure, building, and equipment.  There will be jobs created, housing expanded, and will prove 

that Sartell, and Central Minnesota, are commi7ed to bringing working class jobs further into our 

community.   

 

Regarding the architectural considera%on of the buildings and site, some people might fret over the 

design and future construc%on of the site due to the perceived understanding of manufacturing spaces.  

However, in today’s market, so much of this is debunked.  The buildings and site, while economically 

built, are designed with a large amount of input, code, and considera%on from the operator to the 

neighbors.  Where the building lands on the site will be considerate of natural terrain, buffers, security, 

and traffic flow.  The building’s construc%on will u%lize screens, communica%ons, and modern 

construc%on design while considering things like product, color, safety, and cleanliness.  No longer are 

manufacturing facili%es seen as “eye sores,” rather places of inspira%on, safety, and cleanliness.  The 

community will be proud of the end design, and will have many natural features, be safe for the 

community and Niron’s employees, and be a steward of a greener world.   

 

Lastly, I think the development of this project means something par%cularly special.  We are large 

advocates of Sartell the community in the form of coaching, philanthropic funding, and endorsement of 

important projects.  I feel this company will bring many sciences, technology, engineering, and 



 
 

mathema%cs (STEM) courses to life, and sustainably liG the people in our community for genera%ons to 

come.  Incredibly smart people will move into our community and start training (and inspiring) exis%ng 

people to learn more, understand more, and develop more.  When you see the list of companies that are 

endorsing this company and project (i.e. US Dept. of Defense, General Motors, Volvo, Stellan%s, Magna, 

Allison Transmissions, Samsung, the Shakopee Mdewakanton Sioux Community), you begin geIng 

inspired about what our children can and will learn, and likely eventually lead.  This project means 

genera%onal impact to not only make our community a “player” in this type of manufacturing, 

engineering, and technology, but quite possibly a leader.   

 

In conclusion, this project has many posi%ve impacts.  While this will change our landscape, the 

conversa%ons that I have had with the community leaders, policy makers, and others suppor%ng the 

project, I believe stewardship is in place to make this an outstanding outcome for our community.  It will 

have a posi%ve impact on our region, our state, and (quite frankly) our na%on (and beyond).  I believe 

the world is just beginning to take no%ce of central Minnesota’s impact, and Niron was wise to select 

Sartell.  As a local contractor in the central Minnesota area employing almost 100 employees, we see the 

amazing power of our collec%ve communi%es, and we strongly feel we should collec%vely support Niron 

Magne%cs calling Sartell, MN home for a long %me to come.   

 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

Ryan Cross, President & CEO 

BCI Construc%on, Inc. 









September 30, 2024

To Whom It May Concern,
Sartell-St. Stephen Public Schools is excited for the opportunity to partner with Niron Magnetics as
they establish a manufacturing operation in the city of Sartell. Students at Sartell High School have
long enjoyed the benefit of community and industry partnerships because of the strength of our
Central Minnesota community and the dedication of our incredible instructors.

Currently, SHS students increase their Career and College Readiness through multiple experiences
enhanced with partnerships. Students in our Construction trades courses have built numerous
structures commissioned by area partners providing real-life experiences, culminating in the building,
every year, of a Habitat for Humanity home. Our manufacturing courses have partnered with area
companies to not only experience industry in action but also bring new and relevant technologies and
equipment into our school labs. Small engines and automotive classes utilize relevant tools and
technology as well as opportunities to travel to existing automotive operations. These partnerships
have consistently opened doors for Sartell graduates, providing direct pathways to internships and
employment in their chosen fields.

We look forward to our students being able to learn from, with and through a partnership with Niron
Magnetics. We anticipate providing instruction with lessons highlighting the chemistry (real life
application) as well as the renewable and clean manufacturing processes of Niron as an emphasis of
taking care of our environment. We hope to have the opportunity for our students to see, either
through the classroom visits with Niron personnel or visits to the plant technology in action and the
multiple career pathways demonstrated. Our Robotics team is eager to partner with Niron as they
continue a tradition of success and innovative learning.

Students at Sartell High School have long benefited from the partnerships formed in our community.
Niron Magnetics can be an additional, and significant, addition to the team in our community and we
appreciate any support provided to make their establishment a reality.

Sincerely,

Michael Rivard Luke Miller Nick Phillips Joseph Schulte Shayne Kusler
Superintendent Instructor Instructor Instructor Principal

Future Minded, Student Focused


	Congressionally Funded Projects (Emmer)  Letter of Support_GSDC.pdf (p.1-2)
	Emmer Niron Sartell Forcemain.pdf (p.3)
	Letter of Support Niron Magnetics - McGough.docx.pdf (p.4-5)
	Letter of Support Niron Magnetics 10.24.24.pdf (p.6-7)
	Letter of Support- Waite Park.pdf (p.10-11)
	Letter of Support- Waite Park_Page_2.pdf (p.12)
	Niron Magnetics - Letter of Support - BCI.pdf (p.13-14)
	SR LOS_Page_1.pdf (p.16)
	SR LOS_Page_2.pdf (p.17)
	St. Cloud LOS.pdf (p.18)

